Jourdain, Brenda

From:

Miller, Tabatha

Sent:

Tuesday, October 09, 2018 7:46 AM

To:

Lemos, June; Jourdain, Brenda

Subject:

FW: 10-9-18, Agenda 3A. 18-404

From: susan allen nutter [mailto:sanutter@mcn.org]

Sent: Monday, October 8, 2018 8:34 PM

To: Miller, Tabatha **Cc:** Jones, Marie

Subject: 10-9-18, Agenda 3A. 18-404

October 8, 2018

Ms. Tabatha Miller City Manager Fort Bragg, California tmiller@FortBragg.com

RE: CITY COUNCIL, OCTOBER 9, 2018, AGENDA ITEM 3A. 18-404

Dear Ms. Miller,

I am heartened by the recent revision by DTSC (per Asha Setty, 9-4-18) of their position on toxin removal from Ponds 7 and 8 on the GP mill site.

I think their current consideration of sea level rise as well as tsunamis and earthquakes as reasons to revisit their recommendations for Ponds 7 and 8 is what Fort Bragg City Council should support enthusiastically.

I have been advocating for more extensive toxin cleanup of these ponds for some time and respectfully request that the Council support these new positions by DTSC in its formal response to Tom Lanphar, Senior environmental scientist for the California Department of Toxic Subtances Control.:

- 1. Incorporate newly updated sea level guidance from the California Ocean Protection Council and California Coastal Commission;
- 2. Conduct additional sampling of pond sediments;
- 3. Add hot spot removal to list of alternatives.

I might add that all of the candidates for City Council stated they were for "complete" toxin removal from the ponds at the recent Candidates Forum.

Sincerely,

Susan Nutter 950 Glass Beach Dr. Fort Bragg, CA 95437 707-964-3711